Hatley Parish Council

Ordinary Meeting September 11th 2006
MINUTES
To be approved at the meeting on November 13th 2006

1. Apologies – none – Cllrs Astor, Jenkins, Ward, Nickerson, Keith attended. DCllr Elsby present with 5 members of the public.
2. Declarations of Interest & to co-opt Harold Nickerson onto the Council: There were no Declarations of Interest. The Chairman welcomed Mr Nickerson back to the Parish Council.
3.
Minutes of the Ordinary Meeting of July 10th 2006: It was clarified that some cracking to the wood on the play equipment was natural. The minutes were agreed as a true record and signed by the Chairman.
4.
Questions from the Public:

A question from Mr Offord was reported by the Chairman regarding Ambulances getting lost within the Parish. Clerk to enquire.


Mrs Ryall raised the issue of shooting at East Hatley. Following discussion it was agreed to make a request from the landowners that notice be given in future.
5.
Correspondence: 

1) Gamlingay & Hatleys Car Scheme: It was agreed to write to Mr. Offord to thank him for the years of service to the residents of the Parish as co-coordinator of the Car Scheme.

2) Aerobatics at Fuller’s Hill: Chairman reported a letter of complaint from Drs Abbassi regarding aircraft noise form aerobatics etc at Fuller’s Hill. Agreed nothing to be done as no complaints were being made.
6.
Finance 
Agreed following payments:
Water
£34.09




Powergen £117.47





Website £129.25

Chairman raised concerns about two electricity meters in the Village Hall – to be chased up. Clerk reported Audit had been returned to Moore Stephens.

7.
Planning – noted consent granted by SCDC at the Manor House, East Hatley and Touchwood, East Hatley.
8.
Village Enhancements – 

Dog Bin for Playing Field: It was agreed to purchase a dog bin for the Playing Field, Mrs Jenkins to research prices. Chairman to put notice on board at St Denis re dog mess. Clerk to enquire about Parish Path Scheme.

9. 
Hatley Website Group – agreed addition of PC Member’s contact details.
 

10. 
County Councillor Kindersley reported that Highways Division were to meet with up to 3 Members in October, date tbc and speeding in Hatley St George and that this was to be discussed by the Area Joint Committee on 11/09/06.
11. 
To receive report from District Councillors; Cllr Mrs. Elsby reported on topical matters from SCDC
12
St Denis Church incl Haymills Open Day: No further news, Mr. Grimshaw to be asked to contact the new Rector.
13.
There being no other business the meeting was closed – next meeting – November 13th 2006.
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